
Wieners” at 7 pm.
The evening will wind down 

with a concert beginning at 9 
pm, featuring Kramer LaBarge, 
Zack McGinn, Trading 
Company, Chy Everett and the 
Triggermen, Rowdy Richter, 
Jessi England and headliners 
Micky and the Motorcars.

by Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session on 
Tuesday, September 25, 2018.

President Pat Stephens called 
the meeting to order at 9:35 am 
and declared a quorum was 
present.  Board members present 
were Sarah Green, Pat Carwile, 
Beverly Burdett and Noel 
Tinkler.  Roger Alexander, 
WCCHD Administrator, and 
Janie Munoz, BOM, were also 
present at the meeting.

The invocation was given by 
Pat Stephens. There were no 
visitors. The Board minutes from 
the previous meeting were 
approved, excusing the absentee 
from the September 13 meeting.

There are 33 residents, with 2 
pending, in the Care Center as 
of  the meeting date.  The facility 
is currently in need of  an interim 
DON, part-time day nurse, an 
Assistant Business Office 
Manager, and a night CNA.

Houston reported and 
discussed with the Board the 
results of  the state survey which 
was in progress during the 
August meeting.  The September 
payment was received from 
QUIPP, and the DSO for the 
month was 39. 

Building maintenance was 

Death 
Notices

Council meeting will be at 3:30 
pm on Tuesday, October 23.  
Residents will be enjoying the 
Steer Homecoming Parade at 2 
pm on Friday, October 26, and 
there will be a Halloween 
Festival at the facility at 6:30 pm 
on Tuesday, October 30.  There 
will be all sorts of  spooks and 
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goblins running around the 
facility Wednesday, October 31, 
culminating with a costume 
contest at 3:30 pm, then Trunk 
or Treat at 5 pm.  All this is in 
addition to the regularly 
scheduled activities at the facility, 
so it will be a very busy month.  
Have a safe and fun Halloween.

R a y m o n d    G a r z a   6 2 ,  
died   Sunday, September 23, 
2018.  Memorial services were 
held at 10 am, Saturday, 
September 29, 2018, at Iglesia 
Bautista Betel Church, in 
Robert Lee.  Arrangements 
were by Shaffer Funeral Home.

He is survived by his 
daughter, Amy; mother, 
Hortencia Garza of  Robert 
Lee; sisters, Paula Jasso of  
Robert Lee, Lucia Ziengenhorn 
of  Stafford, Virginia, Alicia 
Garza of  San Angelo; and 
brother, Esteban Garza of  
Robert Lee.

The ‘64 Study Club will hold 
a garage sale on Saturday, 
October 6, beginning at 8:30 
am at 1006 Hillcrest in Robert 
Lee.  The garage sale will be to 
raise funds for their two annual 
scholarships that they present to 
Robert Lee High School 
applicants.

This will be a multi-member 
garage sale with many items to 
choose from.  This is a great 
opportunity to shop for fun and 
to support Robert Lee ISD 
seniors.

A Washer Tournament will be 
held Friday, October 19, at the 
Bronte Park Pavilion.  
Registration will be held that 
day with the first pitch at 10 
pm.  Prizes will be awarded to 
the first place and second place 
2-person teams.

This event benefits the Bronte 
Volunteer Fire Department.

The 4th annual 
Bronteoberfest will be held 
Saturday, October 20, at the 
Bronte Park.

The gates will open to the 
public at 9 am with the Vendor 
Fair and Cook-Off  Judging 
beginning at 10 am.  At 11 am 
the Food Truck Court opens, 
followed by the Beer and Wine 
Tent opening and live music 
starting at 12 noon.  A Beer 
Barrel Race will start at 3 pm 
with the Cook-Off  awards at 
5:30 pm.  At 6:45 pm the 
Wiener Dog Costume Contest 
will be held, followed by the 
always popular “Running of  the 

Beverly Bell, president of  the Rio Texas Conference, the West District United Methodist 
Church, accompanied by Harriet Demere, presented a check to Johnetta Lawrence, treasurer of  the 
recently formed Friends of  the Robert Lee Care Center.  The donation was presented at their meeting on 
Thursday, September 24.

discussed, and while the work is 
ongoing, there is currently 
nothing major to report. 

Accounts receivable were 
reviewed and discussed.

Roger Alexander gave an 
update on financials.  

Future agenda items were 
discussed, and the next regular 
Board meeting will be October 
30, 2018, at 9:30 am. The 
public is invited to attend.

The calendar for October 
looks like a fun and busy one. 
Residents enjoyed a 
performance by Joe Weaver, a 
guitarist from the San Angelo 
Symphony on Tuesday, October 
2.  The monthly Sing-Along will 
be Friday, October 12, at 3:30 
pm. Everyone is invited to come 
and participate in the fun.  
There will be a pumpkin 
decorating contest at 3:30 pm 
on Tuesday, October 16.  Good 
luck to all participants!  The 
monthly birthday party, 
sponsored by the FCCLA, will 
be at 2 pm on Thursday, 
October 18.  The only resident 
celebrating a birthday this 
month is Ida Belle Service, so 
happy birthday to Ida Belle.  Jim 
Gross will be entertaining at the 
facility at 3:30 on Friday, 
October 19.  The resident 


